




























 

     DAI THAO 

    Councilmember  

  

  

CITY HALL SUITE 310A SAINT PAUL, MINNESOTA 55102-1615 651/266-8610 

 
 AA-ADA-EEO Employer 

June 8, 2016 

 

Greg Finzell, Executive Director 

The Rondo Community Land Trust 

626 Selby Avenue 

St. Paul, MN. 55104 

 

Dear Mr. Finzell, 

 

Please consider this letter an enthusiastic endorsement for your Selby Milton Victoria (SMV) Project on Selby 

Avenue.   

 

One of the most pressing issues in the community is how small, minority-owned, businesses can afford space 

when rapidly rising rents and speculative real estate development threatens to displace them. It is unsettling to 

those of us who care about insuring that local business owners are not displaced after they have made an 

investment in their community. 

 

I think your commercial land trust model is the most promising response to that concern currently on the table. 

Working with experienced development consultants and local business owners, you are developing a model that 

will provide both affordable commercial space on the ground floor and affordable senior housing on the upper 

floors. You are redeveloping two long vacant sites at Victoria and Selby at 940 Selby Avenue for the project. 

These two sites are in the heart of the Rondo Community and have direct links to the Green Line on University 

Avenue and the shops on Grand Avenue to the south. 

 

You have accomplished a great deal since you first presented this idea to me and city staff.  It is a good idea and 

the right people are at the table. You have put together a strong team that includes Community Housing 

Development Corporation (CHDC) and Neighborhood Network for seniors (NNFS) and Neighborhood 

Development Center (NDC).  The model is transferrable. I hope that funders and policy makers see this project 

as a positive investment in an equity-based future for the Rondo Community and other communities facing 

gentrification. 

 

Please don’t hesitate to call me if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Dai Thao     

Saint Paul City Councilmember – Ward One 


